Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 26th March 2018 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), M Fox, C Blake, G Chappell, C Farr (minutes), L Macabhuinn, T Macabhuinn, K Neill, S Muir, J Lodge, J Lean, C Lavin, N Cameron, J Corsie, M Ross.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from K Fraser, M Bliss, P Short, J Poppleston, A Duncan

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 26th February 2018
	

	
	These were accepted as accurate by the meeting.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	a) E Smith on behalf of Highland CC had sent an email to J Bishop thanking NoSCA for the awarding of funds to help them purchase a mower for ground preparation.
b) J Bishop has progressed the new match statistics programme.  Clubs will be required to send a list of players to initially be entered onto the new database.  Afterwards clubs will have their own admin. Rights to make changes.  Hope to have this in place by early season.  J Bishop intends to remove the historic information from the ResultStore database.  M Fox asked what the saving would be, G Chappell stated around £180 per annum as this new system is free of charge. (C Blake arrived at meeting)
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Proposal for position of Women’s Cricket Representative
	

	
	a) N Cameron spoke in support of his proposal, outlining the reasons behind it.  Increased participation by women and girls who had no progression if they did not wish to move into hardball cricket.  J Bishop believed such a position would encourage more females to play cricket.  Office Bearers are elected at AGM so the position would not be part of Executive until voted on at AGM.  C Farr asked if the position was co-ordinator or representative?  N Cameron said both, J Bishop felt there should be a job description and went on to say that he would like all post holders to write a job description for future holders.  L Macabhuinn thought it would help move more females players through into Reserve cricket.  K Neill was asked to take on the position which was accepted.  N Cameron was asked to produce a tighter job description and include targets.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	2018 Playing Conditions and LPL
	

	
	a) J Bishop gave a background to the proposals for changes to the Playing Conditions, adding that some of the new Laws were made more difficult as we do not always have appointed umpires.  The three categories were reiterated as Appointed Umpires, Independent Umpires and Player Umpires.
b) Proposals for amendment to New Laws were voted on as follows:

NL1 – accepted

NL2 – accepted

NL3 – accepted

NL4 – accepted

NL5 – accepted.  Clarification received that it is simply a no ball.

NL6 – accepted

NL7 – not accepted.  Only Appointed Umpires can award 5 penalty runs.  

NL8 – accepted.  Much discussion on keeping the previous two warnings but it was felt that this would be indefensible if an accident were to occur as a result.

Fochabers Proposal for amendment to Law 41.19 was withdrawn on the proviso that the issuing of penalty runs will only be available to appointed umpires.
NL9 – Option 2 was accepted.

c) Additional Proposals were voted on as follows:
AP1 – accepted – all clubs MUST provide team sheets, senior and reserve.

AP2 – accept.  clarification on T20, 90 seconds.

AP3 – accepted, minimum of 15 overs per hour.

AP4 – not accepted

AP5 – this falls as a Constitutional change so should go before an AGM/EGM. Shelved for the moment.

AP6 – not accepted.  It was generally felt that everyone should now be in a position to know the changes to the Laws and has had ample opportunity to engage through NoSCA.

AP7 – accept.

d) Additional Guidance voted on as follows:

AG1 – accepted

AG2 – remind all clubs of requirement under Constitution that they should have copy of current Laws of Cricket available in pavilion.  NoSCA will not be purchasing copies.

AG3 – accepted, new Playing Conditions to follow.

AG4 – still waiting for date for this workshop.

e) LPL Proposals voted on as follows:

N Cameron spoke in favour of his proposal, noting that Captains are responsible for playing within the Spirit of the Game and should thus encourage younger players to participate.

J Bishop saw the LPL as a safeguard and reminded clubs that they have a responsibility not to abuse the LPL system.

The meeting decided to accept LPL3.


	

	
	
	

	6.
	2018 Senior and Reserve Fixtures
	

	
	a) J Bishop spoke of the hard work carried out by M Fox and C Blake to ensure the fixtures were available.  M Fox said that he had received 19 requests for ground requirements and he had managed to grant them all.
b) It was noted that Nairn v Northern Counties cup match was being re-arranged but that no official notification had been received by the match secretary.  K Neill and J Lean to rectify this.

c) G Chappell sated that it was unlikely that Buckie would play any matches at Linzee Gordon Park in 2018, with Fochabers and Elgin being their likely home venues.  Buckie were asked to keep NoSCA informed of arrangements.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	ESCOA Umpire Appointments
	

	
	a) J Bishop provided background to the current proposal which is that ESCOA administer NoSCA umpire appointments with a local contact assisting.  For the last three or so years  M Ross has been arranging umpire appointments but a closer partnership with ESCOA, providing opportunities to progress for umpires and scorers as well as drawing funding from Cricket Scotland, would leave this role redundant.  There were, he explained, additional problems in that the relationship between M Ross and ESCOA was not a cordial one with M Ross stating that he had been left feeling bitter about his treatment by ESCOA.  N Cameron asked for it to be minuted that M Ross has not been banned by CS nor have CS made decisions about his future as an umpire.
b) Moving on, J Bishop felt that NOSCA needed to make a decision on their relationship with ESCOA as they held the key to umpire and scorer training and development.  M Ross felt that this was acceptable in principle but was concerned that NoSCA would lose control.  L Macabhuinn said he would like ESCOA to do better than his own personal experience suggested.  He had been encouraged to join ESCOA but had received nothing other than flyers.  C Blake said umpires were like players, they all needed to find their level and needed a pathway to move forward.
c) It was agreed that NoSCA should accept in principle the ESCOA proposition.

d) J Bishop thanked M Ross for all of the hard work he had done and hoped he would continue umpiring in NoSCA.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) No update available

	

	
	
	

	9.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) K Neill advised that the body of Neil Gibson had been found.  The meeting offered its condolences and sympathy to his friends and family.  K Neill asked if Nairn could host a T20 round as they would like to raise some funds for the Mountain Rescue team who had worked so hard to find Neil.  C Blake said he would arrange that.  J Bishop said that NoSCA would also like to raise funds by raffling two tickets for the Scotland v Pakistan game in June, this could also go to the Mountain Rescue team.
b) G Chappell had the allocations of match balls for clubs to collect.  Pink balls for T20’s will follow.  G Chappell will email clubs with invoices, C Farr to provide contact details.

c) J Bishop suggested that Grant Bradburn, Scotland coach, could be the NoSCA speaker at the next dinner.  The meeting agreed to his exploring this option.  Costs would be around £30.

d) Gordonstoun have confirmed that their ground is available for a Representative fixture in May.  D Wolton was approached to organise the NoSCA team and has accepted.
e) Scotland v England ODI tickets have sold out.
	

	
	
	

	10.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	TBC – 21st May 2018, Nairn Pavilion.
	


